
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING 
NOVEMBER 23rd, 2020
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, November 23rd, 2020. Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order via Zoom at 7:00 pm with a salute to the flag, led by Councilman Frank Pepe.
Roll call: 
Wendy Burton – present



Margaret Fallon – present
Mary Weinberger – present



Frank Pepe – present



Paul Coughlin – present

This Special Meeting was called to approve and lock in insurance plans for 2021.

A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept the agenda with one addition, the matter of the old Highway Garage demolition.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.

NEW BUSINESS:
1. APPROVE MEDICAL PLAN RENEWAL: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to approve the Town’s full-time employee medical plan with MVP for 2021.  The new rate carries a 5% increase from 2020.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.
2. APPROVE DENTAL PLAN RENEWAL: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to approve the Town’s full-time employees dental plan with CDPHP for 2021.  There will be no increase in the premiums for 2021.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.

3. ACCEPT RAE D’ACHILLE’ S LETTER OF ENGAGEMENT FOR THE 2020 ANNUAL UPDATE DOCUMENT: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to accept Auditor Rae D’Achille’s letter of engagement to complete the 2021 AUD for the Town.  Ms. Burton added that this report will be much easier to complete than the 2019 AUD, but they are still working on getting some reports to Auditor Ted Eglit.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.
4. ACCEPT COMPREHENSIVE PLAN REVIEW COMMITTEE SECRETARY’S RESIGNATION: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept Danielle Hardman’s letter of resignation as the secretary to the Comprehensive Plan Review Committee.  She had taken on too much as she works full-time for the County but will remain the ZBA secretary.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.

5. APPOINT NEW COMPREHENSIVE PLAN SECRETARY: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to appoint Rosemarie Miner as the new secretary, on the recommendation of CPRC chair Gary Lovett.  Ms. Miner had moved from Brooklyn and had much experience with community planning and will be a valuable resource.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.

6. ACCEPT RESIGNATION OF C.A.C. MEMBER CLAIRE COPLEY: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to accept Claire Copley’s resignation from the CAC.    She will be however staying on the Events Committee.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.
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7. APPOINT NEW C.A.C. MEMBER: On a motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, Emma Dries was appointed to the C.A.C. for Claire Copley’s remaining term.  

Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.

8. OLD HIGHWAY GARAGE DEMOLITION BID: After brief discussion, Wendy Burton made a motion to rescind the motion of the 11/12/20 Town Board meeting to award the bid of the demolition project to Myers Contracting.  Motion was seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.

A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to have Engineer Ray Jurkowski of CPL prepare a new bid to include a new component, a fenced area, and the bid should be ready for December. Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.

9. OTHER: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to hold a special End of Year Meeting on Monday, December 28th at 7 PM via Zoom, to close out the year.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; and Frank Pepe – yes.


Councilwoman Weinberger, as Rec. Commission liaison, asked if any of the old beams from the old Garage would be salvaged from the demolition.  Ms. Burton will look into that and added that the Haunted House account funds will stay as they are.  The Supervisor also said that the Rec. Commission is looking into holding a fundraiser to re-do the old tennis courts.
With no other business at hand, a motion to adjourn this Special Meeting at 7:17 PM was made by Paul Coughlin, seconded by Margaret Fallon.   Motion carried with all voting in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

